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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 9, 2000

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

FEDERAL
Last night, MTA staff received the following verbal House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation and Related Agencies mark-ups for the FY 2001 Transportation Appropriations funding requests:

· $50 million     -- 
North Hollywood

· $  9 million     -- 
Capital Bus Purchases

· $  4 million     -- 
Eastside/Mid-City Transit Corridors 
· $  3.5 million  -- 
Jobs Access/Reverse Commute

The House Subcommittee has indicated that there is no funding for new projects.

The next step is for the full House Appropriations Committee to consider these recommendations.  It will then proceed to the House floor for a vote before moving into a probable conference committee with the Senate measure.

The Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation will be considering the 

FY 2001 Transportation Appropriations request in the next few weeks.

Please call Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237, if you need additional information.  Otherwise, MTA staff will share any written material on this issues as soon as it is available.
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